
HIV/AIDS still impacting work and
costing billions in lost earnings –
new UN agency report

Outlining the economic and social toll HIV and AIDS continues to take on
workers around the world, the International Labour Organization (ILO) called
on Thursday for an “urgent effort” to improve treatment, step up testing and
ensure healthier and more productive workplaces.

Prepared in collaboration with the UN agency dedicated to tackling the virus,
UNAIDS, The impact of HIV and AIDS on the world of work: Global estimate,
examines the past and future effects of HIV epidemic, and development of
antiretroviral therapy (ART), while  assessing the economic and social impact
on workers and their households. 

The report shows that workers’ deaths attributed to HIV and AIDS are
projected to fall to 425,000 worldwide in 2020, from 1.3 million in 2005;
with people in their late-30s the most affected.

“This is the age workers are normally at the peak of their productive life,”
said Guy Ryder, ILO Director-General. 

“These deaths are totally avoidable if treatment is scaled up and fast-
tracked,” he added.

In addition to the toll on lives, the report indicates that the disease costs
billions of dollars in lost earnings – largely due to the hundreds of
thousands of preventable HIV- and AIDS-related deaths. 

Although the lost earnings have decline substantially from almost $17 billion
in 2005, they are still projected to amount to $7.2 billion in 2020. 

The good news is that ART is keeping employees healthy and productive,
causing the number of workers living with HIV, either fully or partially
unable to work, to drop dramatically since 2005.

The total number of those estimated to be fully unable to work is expected to
decline to about 40,000 in 2020 from a 2005 level of about 350,000 – an 85
per cent decline for men and a 93 per cent drop for women. 

The report recommended that treatment be scaled up and stressed the need to
produce better integrated health data with social and economic components to
capture the full impact of AIDS-related diseases.

The Impact of HIV also looked at “hidden costs,” such as those being exacted
on household members.

It predicts that in 2020, some 140,000 children will carry what ILO refers to
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as the “child-labour level chore burden”, while an additional full-time
equivalent of 50,000 workers will perform unpaid care work. 

It also shows that the number of workers living with HIV increased from 22.5
million in 2005 to 26.6 million in 2015 and is projected to rise to some 30
million in 2020, even if ART is scaled up. 

“Mere scaling up of treatment is not enough,” stressed Mr. Ryder.

“Testing and HIV prevention measures also need to be stepped up if we are
going to end AIDS. This makes human sense. And this makes astute economic
sense,” he concluded.


